'HISTORY ARTICULATION MEETING
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 4, 1974
SELKIRK COLLEGE
CASTLEGAR, B. C.

The meeting was held in the Boardroom of Selkirk College at lb:OO a.m.

PRESENT :

President: James Hendrickson, University of Victoria
Secretary: Alan Artibise, Cariboo College
George Porges, Douglas College
Arthur Bartsch, N. D. U,
John Money, University of Victoria
William Rodney, Royal Roads
Hugh Johnston, S. F. U.
Bill Sloan, Selkirk College
Chas. Young, Vancouver City College, Langara
Jean Elder, University of British Columbia
Helen Brown, Malaspina College
Frank Leonard, College of New Caledonia
Clyde Tucker, Okanagan College
Craig Andrews, Selkirk College
Marg Andrews, Capilano College
Ernest Epp, N. D. U.

Welcome

Notice was made of the attendance of a representative from Royal Roads.
Professor Rodney was welcomed to the meeting. General introductions
were made since there were a number of new representatives present.

Minutes

The minutes of the October 1973 meeting were adopted as circulated.

Correspondence

Jim Hendrickson reported that he had invited the Provincial Archivist to
the meeting. Mr. Turner was unable to come, but it was decided to invite
him to the spring history symposium.

Reports

Considerable time was spent receiving reports from all institutions
represented at the meeting. Most institutions reported a dramatic increase
in history enrolments. There was also discussion of interdisciplinary
studies at several institutions while the University representatives reported
on changes in programs that may affect the colleges. Professor Money agreed
to circulate a position paper prepared by University of Victoria History
Department. Professor Johnston agreed to circulate a synopsis of the changes



_2_
contemplated at S. F. U. early next spring.

Blanket Transferability

*

The motion put forward at the October 1973 meeting by Capilano College was
then discussed at length. The original motion, for which notice had been
given, was subsequently withdrawn and the following motion was moved by
John Money, seconded by Bill Sloan:

That the Department of History of the B. C. Universities be requested
to consider the proposal that history courses offered by the regional
colleges be given unassigned transfer credit by the universities.
The motion was carried.
The Secretary was requested to contact the university departments directly
and to inform them that the colleges would appreciate a response to the

proposal as soon as possible.

‘Spring Symposium

Langara reported that it would be unable to host the spring symposium. A
commi ttee was then struck and given the task of choosing a new date and
place for the spring symposium. The members of the committee are to come
from Camosun, University of Victoria, and Royal Roads. John Money agreed
to co-ordinate the activities of the committee. It was agreed that the
theme of the symposium would be Archives.

Next Articulation Meeting

Date: October 3, 1975
Place: Okanagan College

New Executive

President: Alan Artibise
Secretary: Helen Brown

Vote of Thanks

Appreciation was. expressed for work of outgoing executive and for splendid
hospitality of Selkirk College.

A. F. J. Artibise,
Secretary.
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